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HB 3076 requires the Oregon Department of Justice to issue state firearms dealer 

licenses beginning July 1, 2027. The measure creates procedural and eligibility 

requirements for the application, issuance, and oversight authority of state 

firearms dealer licenses. The measure also establishes minimum requirements for 

the employees of a licensed firearms dealer as well as minimum security and 

storage requirements for a place of business where firearms are sold. The 

Department is also required to conduct inspections of licensees. The measure 

directs the Department of Justice and the Oregon State Police to adopt rules as 

necessary to implement the measure.  

The amendment changes operative dates and frequency of inspections, removes 

the emergency clause, and adds funding to implement the measure. 

The Capital Construction Subcommittee recommends HB 3076 be amended by 

the –A5 amendment and be reported out do pass, as amended. 

 


